[image: ]EAST ARDSLEY PRIMARY ACADEMY NEWSLETTER  
Friday 10th July 2020

Good Afternoon Everyone,

Lots of excitement in school today as we changed our one way system.  If your child is due to start at 9.30am or before please arrive on time or 5 minutes before so that we can lock the gates and start to use the playground with the children as close to 9.30am as possible.  At the end of the school day the gates will not open until 2.30pm for the same reason.

Families with children in nursery drop off and pick up in the nursery playground and go out through the main gates at the start of the day as the rest of the school are in and using the playgrounds at this time.  The nursery gate will be locked between 9.30am and 9.45am to make sure any late-comers for main school cannot sneak around into the playground by mistake.  This is really important as it could become a safeguarding issue.

Thank you everyone for helping us to make this work, your patience is appreciated.  It will be a vital part of our routine in September when we have all our children back in school.  We are using this week and next to try and iron out any potential problems and to prepare for a return en masse.

Next week is the last week of the school term.  This is the last week both in school and for our Tapestry School.  Thank you everyone for making our Tapestry School such a success and for working with us throughout lockdown to try and give your children the best possible education we could between us.  School reopens on 8.9.20.

You will find out what class your child is in, in September today on Tapestry.  The classes have been very finely balanced and changes have only been made where necessary.  Classes are formed on an educational basis but friendships are taken into account as part of the process.  Class teachers, learning mentor, and SENDCo, as well as other members of the senior leadership team, are all involved in the process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We have got a couple of teaching changes for September:

Nursery		Mrs Wigglesworth
Class F2A	Mrs Crisp 
Class F2B	Miss Edward 
Class 1		Miss Holdsworth 
Class 2		Mrs Brown 
Class 3		Miss Hawley 
Class 4 		Miss Lidgate 
Class 5		Mrs Smith and Mrs Trickett 
Class 6		Mrs Walker and Mrs Wailes
Class 7		Miss Oliver
Class 8		Mrs Stuart and Mrs Keenan
Class 9		Mr Quinn (who will be joining us in September)
Class 10		Miss Mallinson
Class 11		Miss Matthews 
Class 12		Miss Meadows 

Mrs Mullen will be acting as Assistant Principal alongside Mrs Lynch next year.  We are delighted to welcome her to our team, although devastated to be saying goodbye to Mrs Hirst.

Ms Talbot
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